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Monthly Newsletter 
                               April 2015  

 
 
Lee’s Crossing President’s Message  
 
Spring is in the air – I know because I can see and taste the pollen in the air!   
 
A total of 243 votes were counted in the election for the LCHOA Board that was completed in 
February.  Angela Ford was re-elected as your Treasurer for the next year and David Hettrich, 
Walt Walker and I were re-elected as Directors for two-year terms.  The Board would like to 
express our thanks to David Burke for participating in the election process. 
 
At the Board meeting on March 12, I was nominated for and approved as the President of the 
Association for the next year and David Hettrich was nominated and approved to take over the 
position of Secretary for the Association. 
 
The Board has agreed to formalize our neighborhood’s already strong association with A.L. 
Burruss Elementary by becoming an official Partner in Education.  A committee will be 
established to coordinate volunteer opportunities.  We look forward to contributing to the 
outstanding education our neighborhood school provides to our children. 

The Board has also approved replacement of the “kiddie pool” with a mushroom type water 

feature.  We believe the feature will enhance the pool aesthetics and provide a better opportunity 

for younger children to enjoy the pool area.  We hope to have this feature ready before the pool 

opening. 

The Board approved and is in the process of getting quotes to add permanent lighting at the pool 

to be used for swim meets and other special events.  

 

Finally, speaking of swim meets, the summer Lee’s Crossing Swim Team is in the planning 
stages.  Our meets will be on Tuesdays this year, and we will have two home meets.  Laura 
Fenton, Swim Team Coordinator, is trying to ensure that all Lee’s Crossing residents’ children 
are given the first priority for participation.  Please email Laura Fenton at 
leescrossingswim@gmail.com to get your child on the list for swim team.  Registration will be 
held at the clubhouse on Monday, April 13, from 4:30 PM – 7:00 PM. 

 
  
Joe Fenton 
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Around the Neighborhood 
 

 
 

SPRING FEST 
Sunday April 19

th
 at Lees Crossing Clubhouse Parking Lot 

 
Marietta’s Own Brother Whitlock Band in Concert  

And a  Food Truck 
  4pm to 7pm 

 
Bring Lawn Chairs 

 
Come enjoy live music, neighbors, food, soft drinks, water, beer, wine 

and a special adult spring drink from your neighborhood Social 
Committee. 

 
Please bring a side dish to share. Each person can get a sandwich from 
the food truck. We do need a head count so please RSVP. They have 
kid’s sandwiches too so please let us know how many kids and adults. 
 
Games and Activities will be set up for the kids. 
 
RSVP to Rachael Hunter at 770-425-4186  
or email rrshunter@hotmail.com 
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2015 Summer Swim Team 

Registration will be held at the club house on Monday, April 13th, from 4:30 - 7pm. 

• Lees Crossing families with returning or new swimmers may reserve a spot(s) on the 
team by email.  Please email leescrossingswim@gmail.com by March 15th, with your 
child's (children's) full name and age as of June 1st. Registration must be completed on 
April 13th to guarantee participation.   

• Returning non Lees Crossing families may reserve a spot(s) by email, if spots remain 
available.  Please email leescrossingswim@gmail.com by March 30th, with your child's 
(children's) full name and age as of June 1st .Registration must be completed on April 
13th to guarantee participation.   

• New swimmers from outside Lees Crossing will able to register on April 13th and will be 
able to participate as long as there are openings .  

We will have the same team suit as last summer.  Suits will be available for order if you need a 
new one.   
 

 
Men’s Club 

 
The Senior Men's Club had their first meeting at the Lee's Crossing Clubhouse this past March 
10th.  It was successful, just based on the enthusiasm shown.  Some of the topics discussed 
include:   Neighborhood  Watch Program  

    Pet Activities  
                Volunteer "Seniors  in Need"  Assistance 
                Fund Raising 
                Discussion Groups 
                Entertainment 
 
Our Club’s intention is “to bring together our common good, talents, and life experiences to help 

improve our own community. To increase awareness for added security, and recruit volunteers 

to assist our own neighbors that may be in need.  Also, to recognize our members and neighbors’ 

good deeds.  Above all, we want to make new friends.” 

 
For now we don't have any set age for our group. We are just starting and certainly welcome any 
new members and their ideas.  Our next meeting is Tuesday, April 14 at 9 am at our Clubhouse. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please call!               
                            Rich Dedula 678-785-1945 
                            Michael White 678-523-4400 
                            Frank Akin 770-424-3263 
                            Bob Maynard  770-425-1128 
If you need assistance in getting to the meeting, please let us know! 
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Lees’s Crossing Neighborhood Yard Sale 
 

The annual Lee’s Crossing yard sale will take place Saturday, April 25 from 8 AM – 1PM.   Ads 
will be placed in the Marietta paper, and signs on Whitlock Avenue will also be put out directing 
people to Lee's Crossing. Each home having a sale may put out their own signs, but please take 
them down after the sale. In past years, residents of Lee's Crossing have had a preview of the 
sales the night before. Good luck to everyone who participates. 

 

 

 
Clubhouse Rentals 

 
If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail Tricia Wilson at 
770-428-8144 or triciaww@mindspring.com.  In an effort to keep our Clubhouse clean and in 
the best condition, the rental deposit has increased to $250.  However, if you return the 
clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned. 
 

 

 
 

Upcoming Neighborhood Events - Mark Your Calendars 
 

Monday, April 13 
 Swim Team Registration @ Clubhouse  

(see April 2015 Newsletter for further details) 
 

Sunday, April 19: 
Spring Fest @ Clubhouse Parking Lot 

(see attachments for further details) 
(4 pm to 7 pm) 

 
 

Saturday, April 25 
Annual Neighborhood Yard Sale 

(8 am to 1 pm) 
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Holiday Garbage Schedule (Friday, April 3) 
Regular Thursday service will be on Wednesday 

Regular Friday services will be on Thursday 
Yard waste services discontinued this week 

 

 

Graduation Time! 
Graduation for both high school and college is just a short time away.  Please send the names and 
the school of all college and high school students living in Lee’s Crossing who will graduate this 
spring to Barry Christensen atbschristensen@mindspring.com.  This list will be used for the sign 
at the front of Lee’s Crossing.  Call Barry with any questions at 770-426-6876. 

 

 
Welcome New Neighbors 

 
None this month 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Neighborhood Notaries 
 

Greg Amaden   Lee’s Trace   770-429-9264  
James Belrose   Lees Trace    770-794-9897 
Melissa Drehs   Lee’s Trace   216-392-1424 
Brenda Fairbanks  Trailwood Lane  678-290-4810 
Angela G. Ford  Lee’s Trace   678-234-7430 
Carolyn Richardson  Cedar Branch Court  770-427-9900 
Cecilia E. White  Trailwood Lane  678-922-1933 

  
If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone 
number to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.   
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Classifieds 
 

CLASSIFIED SUBMISSIONS:  When submitting a classified ad, please use the format being 
used for the ads listed below.  Pictures will not be printed. Please make sure to include contact 
information and state how long you wish the article to run.  All submissions will run ONE 
MONTH unless otherwise requested.  
 
Yard Equipment for Sale 
Bolens 550 series Briggs and Stratton 21" lawnmower: $75 
Bolens BL110 25cc gas trimmer:  $40 
Contact Diane at 770-422-0781 if interested 
 
Furniture for Sale 
Loveseat, sofa and arm chair set for sale. They are in very good condition and made by Barclay 
Furniture purchased at Rhoades 8 years ago. I have photos I can email if you would like. You 
must be able to pick them up as we have no way to deliver. Description of sofa: Dark Red 
background, cotton blend fabric with bold floral designs of light blue, orange, yellows and green 
leaves. Padded, bold, strong arms with two firm bottom cushions and 6 large pillows make up 
the back. 8ft  4in long by 40 inches deep. Love seat: Same fabric and is 5ft 4in long and 40in 
deep. Two cushions make up the seat with 5 pillows for the back, some cat scratches on lower 
arm fabric. Chair: complementary pattern of Red and white plaid, cotton blend fabric, padded 
bold arms and high back. 44in long, 3ft deep and 39 in tall. Some slight cat scratch damage on 
upper arm. No stains on any piece. $500.00 for all three pieces. Call for appointment to 
see.Karen Hinton 770-427-9870 

  

Realtor 
Beth McGee, Harry Norman, Realtors – Beth is a Marietta native and has been a resident of 
Lee’s Crossing for seven years.  Beth is very active at A.L. Burrus Elementary, where both 
children attend school.  She currently serves as Vice President of PTA.  Beth would love to list 
your house or help you find a new home.  She is dedicated to Lee’s Crossing and very passionate 
about the real estate market.  Email: beth.mcgee@harrynorman.com; Cell: 404-931-3711 
Office: 770-422-6005 
 

 

 
Around Town 

Calendar of Events – April 
 

Date Name 

4/13  Keep Marietta Beautiful  

4/24  Glover Park Concert Series  

4/25  Love the Loop  

 
 For more information on these events, please go to the City of Marietta’s website at 
http://www.mariettaga.gov/city/visitors/calendar   
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Neighborhood Business Spotlight 
 

If you would like to tell your neighbors about your business or recommend someone else’s -
business, please send us a BRIEF paragraph giving pertinent information along with contact 
information.  Submissions will printed first come – first serve each month, based on space.  Send 
your information to leescrossing@mariettaga@gmail.com.  Note:  Please keep descriptions to 
ONE SHORT paragraph in WORD format.  Do not send brochures, flyers or pictures as they 
will not be published.  ALL SUBMISSIONS MUST BE SENT TO EITHER 

leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com or to trevathan.angelia@gmail.com.  NO SUCCESSIVE 

MONTHS. 

 
Business Spotlight: 
 
 
 
 
I Recommend: 
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To receive newsletter by e-mail:  send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com 
 
For ON-LINE EDITION, go to www.leescrossingmariettaga.com 
 
DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the May 2015 Newsletter is April 28.  Any 

submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion. 
 
Newsletter Editor:  Angelia Trevathan   e-mail: trevathan.angelia@gmail.com   
Phone:  770-312-6374 
 
The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee’s 
Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee’s 
Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee’s Crossing activities 
and related issues.  The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the 
obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose.  As such, articles or advertising 
endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be 
divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted.  All appropriate 
content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication 
within our neighborhood. 
 
 
Mailbox Repair:  If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Shellie 
Evans at 404-405-5852 for mailbox post paint.  For a mailbox number placard contact David 
Burke at david.burke@gmail.com.   
 
Clubhouse Rental:  Call Tricia Wilson at 770-428-8144 or e-mail triciaww@mindspring.com 
 
Neighborhood Directories:  Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF 
format.  Send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.   
 

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password:  lcswimtennis 
 

Board Members  
 
Joe Fenton, President  678-581-0033   David Hettrich, Secretary 770-425-0290 
1068 Foreststone Way     463 Lee’s Trace  
 
Erroll Eckford, Director      404-226-0088   Angela Ford, Treasurer 678-234-7430 
656 Trailwood Lane     521 Lee’s Trace   
  
Jim Martin, Director    770-420-3484   Covenant Enforcement 
1139 Chestnut Hill Circle     David Waldrep 
       770-514-0821     
Walt Walker, Director   770-428-4755   dfwaldrep@gmail.com  
1060 Foreststone Way 
 
Jason Waters, Director   678-290-9116 
600 Trailwood Lane 
       

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com   
 


